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News from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

What a fantastic week we have had, not only lovely British summer weather, but the entire school is 

filled with magnificent singing as the children prepare to celebrate Traveller History month next 

week in assembly, and our Year 6 pupils prepare for what i s undoubtedly going to be the most 
phenomenal production to date!  

It was wonderful to see all teachers with their new classes this afternoon as part of our on-going 

transition this term. Next week they  will move to their new classrooms for a session and spend time 

completing a transition  activity. You will be emailed regarding pick up arrangements.  

Next week we have quite a few trips and exciting events in school. Please look out for updates on 
our social media and follow us @ https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch 

 We are all looking forward to seeing you at the summer disco and of course our PTA Summer Fair 

tomorrow. Thank you in advance to everyone who has worked so hard to make this a wonderful 

event for our school community.  

 Wishing you all a wonderful weekend  

Miss Davenport and the Senior Leadership Team  



Pride Month 

 

This month, we are celebrating Pride month.  We have discussed what LGBTQ+ stands for, how Pride 

month is celebrated across the world, and why they use a rainbow as their community symbol. The 

children learnt that families are all different and it is ok to be different to your friends. We are 

encouraging children to celebrate this month in their reading- by choosing books to read with a main 

character who is different to them.  



Pride Certificates 24th June 2022 

 



EYFS 

 

This week in EYFS we have been continuing our work on farms,  on the story of Farmer Duck  

This week in EYFS we have continued our learning about farms.  Last week we began looking at the 

story of Farmer Duck by Martin Waddell and our home learning task last weekend was to see how 

helpful we could be at home.  We saw some wonderful examples of the children helping at home, 

emptying the dishwasher, preparing vegetables, cleaning windows and many others.  We hope the 

children continue to be helpful going forward!   In school we wrote character descriptions of the 

farmer from the story as well as speech bubbles for the poor duck.   

To link with our work on positional language in maths, we used the story of Rosie's Walk.  During 

continuous provision, we built obstacle courses to demonstrate the language used in the book - 

under, over, across, around and through.  The children worked together sharing their ideas and 

testing their ideas.  They even created a pond and a windmill from the illustrations in the story.  Next 

week we will be going on our school trip to the Rare Breeds centre where we will experience a real 
farm.   

This week we also welcomed our new EYFS children into school for a stay and play session and story.   

We hope the children enjoyed their visit and we are looking forward to meeting them again soon.  



 

 

 

 



Year 1 

 

Year 1 have started learning about money! We had coins that we sorted in to groups according to 

their size, shape and colour. Then we ordered them from smallest to largest size, and then from 

smallest to greatest value. We then had a go at making different values with the coins we had.  

 



 

Year 2 

 

For Design & Technology, Year 2 have been busy learning about the parts of fruit that we eat and 

how to prepare them for eating. This week they learnt different skills for preparing apples. These 

included grating, peeling, dicing, coring and slicing. Year 2 also found out different grips for keeping 

their fingers safe when cutting and chopping. These were the 'bridge grip' and the 'claw grip'. They 

also discussed the importance of washing their hands and cleaning all equipment. Great fun was had 

by all! 



 

 

 



 



 



 



Year 3  

 

This term we have been learning the key techniques in tennis. We have been learning to underarm 

throw, accurately and hit the ball with our rackets. It was tricky getting the power and speed right to 
ensure our ball went to our partner.  



 

 



Year 4  

 

This week children have been introduced to the book Varjak Paw by SF Said in literacy.  After reading 

chapters 1 and 2 children had the opportunity to take part in a role play activity to consider the 

feelings of the characters they had been introduced to.  Working in groups of 6, children each took 

on the roles of Varjak Paw, mother, father, Julius, Jasmine and Elder Paw to consider how they each 

felt when the strangers arrived at the house.  Children then wrote a short paragraph explaining how 
2 characters felt, which they then used to help them write a short diary entry.  



 



Year 5  

 

This term in Geography, Year 5 are learning about how mountains, volcanoes and earthquakes 

impact human life. In our lesson this week, we were looking specifically at the impact that volcanoes 

have on human life, both socially and economically. We looked at two case studies: the 1972 

eruption of Mount Eldfell in Hiemaey, Iceland, and 1995 eruption on Montserrat in the Caribbean. 

These two eruptions had major impacts on society and the economy of the surrounding areas, and 
we explored the similarities and differences in the aftermath of the eruptions.  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Year 6 

On Monday, Alvin Shaw (a local magistrate) visited our Year 6 pupils to talk to them about the 

processes and procedures connected to our law system and the consequences of breaking the law. 

The children were asked to explore the concepts of rules, freedom and punishment before finding 

out what happens when anyone over the age of ten commits a crime. 

“During our workshop I learnt about jury service which is something I didn ’t know anything about 

before. I now know that you can be called for jury service at any time when you are over the age of 

18. It was all really interesting! My favourite part of the morning was looking at the photos of the 

court room and finding out about the different jobs people have there.” – Oscar   



 

On Tuesday, the Year 6s took part in a transition workshop. Throughout the workshop the children 

explored common worries associated with starting secondary school. They then discussed strategies 
that can be used to help alleviate such worries.  

“I found the advice about how to make friends at secondary school really useful. One thing I want to 

try is joining a new club in Year 7. By joining a club, you will meet people that have similar interests 
to you.” – Noah  

“I found the breathing techniques session really useful and I am sure they wil l help me if ever I feel 
stressed.” – Hannah  

 



 

On Wednesday, Year 6 were visited by the police.  

“I really liked the police workshop because they told us lots of interesting things about the service 

that I did not know before. I now know the police offi cer who is linked to the secondary school I am 

going to. My highlight was getting to touch the handcuffs and body protection vest which protects 
the person wearing it from being injured if they are attacked.” – Lilly   

“I enjoyed the police officer visiting because 1) I didn’t know that we had school police officers and 
2) I found it interesting looking at all the equipment they use as part of their job.” – Ellie  

 



Music 

 

 



1 - There was a very special assembly on Thursday morning. Steven, our school guitar and ukulele teacher played lots of 
familiar riffs and songs, including "Shotgun" by George Ezra, which we all sang along to. Then two of his pupils, Max and 

Lilly, showed us their talents. It was very impressive. 

We now have just a few spaces left for children to learn instruments in school, starting in September. Please contact Mrs 

Seal, our Music Lead Teacher (pseal@staplehurst.kent.sch.uk) if your child is keen to learn and she can give you an idea of 
the cost involved. We currently offer piano, keyboard, guitar, ukulele and drums. 

mailto:pseal@staplehurst.kent.sch.uk


P.T.A Events 

P.T.A. Summer Fair 25th June 2022 



 



 



Staplehurst Library Competition 

 



The Shepherd's Pantry 

 

The Shepherd’s Pantry  

Community Fridge can be found in the Cafe Room at Staplehurst Free Church in Station Road.  

It is open to everyone and our policy is to encourage anyone who would like to support it,   

to simply, 

“Give what you can and Take what you need.” 

Two areas that we are really passionate about are 

caring for each other and 

reducing food waste but we are definitely not alone in this.  

  

We are so grateful that Sainsburys and other amazing, supportive local businesses,  

( you’ll see them mentioned on our Facebook site and the Facebook Staplehurst Helping 
Page),  regularly donate excess food and items that would otherwise be classed as waste.  

These, along with kind private donations from the community, are enabling everyone to access food 

and provisions when needed in a very relaxed, dignified way, but at the same time, helping to 

reduce waste. 

In recent times we have been pleased to chat with some folk in neighbouring communities who have 
expressed an interest in seeing something similar set up.  Brilliant! 

Of course, we are always happy to inform about the Community Fridge and recently, we had the 

privilege of a visit from the lively Staplehurst Beavers who came along to learn about the Fridge - but 

they really bowled us over by choosing items to donate themselves. 

How fantastic was that! 

Thank you everyone for your support on behalf of: 

    The Shepherd’s Pantry 

        Community Fridge  



Staplehurst Music Centre 

 

The groups run every Saturday morning at Staplehurst School for Early Years and KS1 (2-8yrs). These 

classes provide a structured learning progression. Our young learners (2-5yrs), focus on 

developing skills such as pulse, rhythm, use of percussion and solfa hand signs. Our group for older 

learners (6-8yrs) provides a natural progression, offering an opportunity to play their instruments in 

a small group 

If anyone wants any further information, they can make contact via the fb page, website or directly 
to me becca@websitescientist.co.uk  

mailto:becca@websitescientist.co.uk


Follow us on Twitter  https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch 

 

https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch

